Present: Michelle MacEachern (chair), John Gillis, Lorraine MacDonald, Bev Tait, Paul McClung, Joanne Campbell, Michelle Stewart, Glen Terris, Jim Webber

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of February meeting approved by Glen Terris, seconded by Paul McClung.

Treasurer's Report: Michelle provided report of revenue and expenses for month of February. A detailed explanation of expenses was provided. Report was approved by Glen Terris and seconded by John Gillis.

New Business:

Glen Terris was awarded the volunteer of the year award and provided an update on the volunteer program and his trip to Halifax to receive the award.

A deposit of \$35,000.00 has been made to the Building fund and the name on the account has been changed to Building Maintenance Fund.

The LCDA calendar has not been updated - will talk to website maintenance on this issue.

The April breakfast will be held on April 8th.

A discussion around 50/50 draws took place, Jim Webber to research the issue and report back at a future meeting.

The subject of cancellations of events at the Community Centre was discussed and after some background and information provided by John Gillis he advised what was now policy with a few Centres in the area. A motion was put forward by John and seconded by Paul McClung and reads as follows: "Consideration should be given by groups to cancel an event or meeting if an immediate family member, who is a participant in the group involved passes away and the event is the same time as the wake." Upon discussion the motion was passed. This would affect such groups as the Seniors, Crib, etc and was intended as a guide to these and other such groups.

Counsellor Hughie Stewart has advised that he is looking into funds to pay for a second defibrillator for the Centre. There is also funds for such things as a mural for the entrance. This was discussed and it was the feeling of the group present that the entrance is too small for a mural. Michelle MacEachern will check with Hughie to see what else may qualify, ie. handicapped ramp, flag pole, etc.

Kitchen inspection has just been successfully completed for another year. Inspector advised that there has been changes to some policies and regulations and that there will be information sessions for user groups. LCDA members would be interested in attending a session. Michelle to try and book a session at the Centre.

The meeting concluded with a Defibrillator demo put on by Glen Terris.